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SRUCE tAING May 27,1986 INTRODUCED BY
 
8823A:mls
 

PROPOSED NO. 86-3 1
 

MOTION NO. 6570
 
A MOTION establishing the County's

intent to form a Park and Recreation
 
Service Area to be known as the Issaquah

Park and Recreation Service Area and
 
establishing a public hearing on the
 
feasibility study of the proposed

Issaquah Park and Recreation Service
 
Area.
 

WHEREAS, the City of Issaquah has requested by letter to the 

King County Council that the council form a park and recreation 

service area pursuant to RCW 36.68.400 for the purpose of 

financing construction of a community center within the city of 

Issaquah to serve residents of the city of Issaquah and of 

unincorporated King County in an area of approximately 85 square 

miles surrounding the city of Issaquah, and 

WHEREAS, the council, by Motion 6502, requested the executive 

to prepare a feasibility study of the Issaquah proposal, and 

WHEREAS, RCW 36.68.440 requires the council to establish 

findings on the proposal, based on a public hearing about the 

feasibility study, prior to submitting the proposal to the voters; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT MOVED BY THE COUNCIL OF KING COUNTY: 

A. It is the council's intent to explore the possibility of 

forming a park and recreation service area, to be known as the 

Issaquah Park and Recreation Service Area, within the following 

boundaries, subject to approval by the voters within said area: 

Beginning at the point of intersection of the north line of 
Sec. 6, Twp. 24N, R6E and the shore of Lake Sammamish, thence 
east to the NE corner of Sec. 1, Twp. 24N, R6E; thence south to 
the NW corner of Sec. 19, Twp, 24N, R7E; thence east to the NE 
corner of said Sec. 19; thence south to the SE corner of said 
Sec. 19, Twp. 24N, R7E; thence east to the SW corner of the SE 
1/4 of Sec. 20, Twp. 24N, R7E; thence north to the NW corner of 
the SE 1/4 of said Sec. 20; thence east to the NE corner of the 
SE 1/4 of said Sec. 20; thence south to the SE corner of the SE 
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1/4 of said Sec. 20 Twp. 24N, R7E; thence east to the NE corner 
of Sec. 28, Twp. 24N, R7E; thence south to the NW corner of the 
SW 1/4 of Sec. 34, Twp. 24N, R7E; thence east to the HE corner of 
the SW 1/4 of said Sec. 34; thence south to the SE corner of the 
SW 1/4 of said Sec. 34, Twp. 24N, R7E; thence east to the NE 
corner of Sec. 3, Twp. 25N, R7E; thence south to the NW corner of 
the SW 1/4 of Sec. 2, Twp. 23N, R7E; thence east to the NE corner 
of the SW 1/4 of said Sec. 2; thence south to the SE corner of 
the SW 1/4 of said Sec. 2; thence east to the NE corner of Sec. 
12, Twp. 23N, R7E; thence south to the SE corner of said Sec. 12, 
Twp. 23N, R7E; thence west to the NE corner of Sec. 16, Twp. 23N, 
R7E; thence south to the SE corner of Sec. 21, Twp. 23N, R7E; 
thence west to the NE corner of Sec. 3D, Twp, 23N, R7E; thence 
south to the SE corner of said Sec. 30; thence west to the SW 
corner of said Sec. 30. thence south to the SE corner of Sec. 36, 
Twp. 23N, R6E; thence west to the SW corner of said Sec. 36; 
thence north to the NW corner of said Sec. 36; thence west to the 
HE corner of Sec. 33, Twp. 23N, R6E; thence south to the SE 
corner of the NE 1/4 of said Sec. 33; thence west to the SW 
corner of the NW 1/4 of said Sec. 33; thence north along the west 
line of Sections 33,28,21, and 16, Twp. 23N, R6E, W. M. to the 
center line of SE May Valley Rd. (SE 136th St.,), thence 
northwesterly along said center line to the west line of Sec. 7, 
said Twp. 23N, R6E, W.M.; thence north along said Sec. 7 and 6, 
Twp. 23N, R6E. W.M. and continuing north along the west lines of 
Sec. 31. 30, 19, and 18, Twp. 24N, R6E, W.M. to the center of 
state highway I 90, thence southeasterly along said I 90 center 
line 1468 ft. more or less, to the easterly line of Timberlake 
Park projected southerly, thence northeasterly and northerly
along the east marginal said Timnber1ake Park, to the north line 
of Sec. 6, Twp. 24N, R6E. W. M.; thence east to the point of 
beginning. All situate in King County, Washington. 

This park and recreation service area shall be for the purpose of 

financing park facilities, improvements and services to serve the 

residents within its boundaries. 

B. It is the council IS further intent to explore the 

possibility of submitting to the voters of the proposed Issaquah 

Park and Recreation Service Area a general obligation bond 

proposal to finance construction of a community center in the 

city of Issaquah, for use by all residents of the area. The 

estimated cost of the proposal is $6.864 million. 

C. The feasibility study requested of the executive in 

Motion 6502 should be filed with the clerk of the council no 

later than June 23, 1986. 

-2­



5

10

15

20

25

30

1
 

2
 

J 

4
 

6
 

7
 

8
 

9
 

11
 

12
 

13
 

14
 

16
 

17
 

18
 

19
 

21
 

22
 

2J 

24
 

26
 

27
 

28
 

29
 

31
 

32
 

33
 

6570
 

D. A public hearing on the feasibility stUdy will be held on 

Monday, June 30, 1986. Notice of the hearing shall be published 

at least twice, no less than five days in advance of the hearing, 

in a legal newspaper serving 

PASSED this -L'~ day of 

ATTEST: 

d~~.~ 
7 ~k oTtneLouncll 

the county. 

_19~ __ a 

KING COUNTY COUNCIL
 
KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON
 

cnarr--T-~~CF 
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